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February 16, 2023

MEMORANDUM

FOR : The Regional Executive Director
1515 DENR by the Bay Building, Roxas Boulevard,
Barangay 668, Ermita, Manila

THRU - The Assistant Regional Director
for Technical Services

FROM . The OIC, PENR Officer

Odiongan, Romblon

SUBJECT : REPORT ON THE RE-INVENTORY OF TREES WITHIN THE
TWENTY (20) HECTARES AREA, PARCEL 1 AND 2 PROPOSED
ROAD, AND PARCEL 3 ROAD GOING TO PROPOSED PORT
OF ALTAI PHILIPPINES MINING CORPORATION AT SITIO
BATO, BRGY. ESPANA, SAN FERNANDO, ROMBLON

Respectfully submitting the memorandum dated February 10, 2023 from Sibuyan Sub-
Station personnel on the re-inventory of trees within the 20-hectare area of Altai Philippines
Mining Corporation (APMC) at Brgy. Espaiia, San Fernando, Romblon.

Unfortunately, up to this date, the team was not given the consent to enter the said area
by the APMC main office to conduct the re-inventory.

For information and further instructions.

PENRO Romblon Barangay Tabing-dagat, Odiongan, Romblon 5505
Direct Line: (042) 567-5030
Email Address:
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February 10, 2023
MEMORANDUM
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THRU Chief TSD PENRO Romblon

OIC Sibuyan Sub-Station &
PASu, MGGNP

FROM ROLLY F. MORALES, et.al

SUBJECT : REPORT ON THE RE-INVENTORY OF TREES WITHIN THE
TWENTY (20) HECTARES AREAS, PARCEL 1 and 2
PROPOSED ROAD, AND PARCEL 3 ROAD GOING TO
PROPOSED PORT OF ALTAI PHILIPPINES MINING

CORPORATION (APMC) AT SITIO BATO, BRGY. RSPANA,
SAN FERNANDO, ROMBLON

REFERRENCE:

In compliance to the PENRO S
headed by Forester I Rolly F. Morales, went
re-inventory of trees.

pecial Order No. 23-19, Series of 2023, the team
to So. Bato, Brgy. Espana, San Fermando to conduct

HIGHLIGHT OF ACTIVITIES:

The following activities had been observed:

1. We coordinated first with the Brgy. Official of Brgy. Espana, San Fermande, Romblon
regarding the conduct of re-inventory in the area February 08, 2023,
The team then proceeded to the office of Altai Philippines Mining Corporation to
coordinate on the re-inventory. Upon arrival, Mr. Marvin Roy and Mr. Jaime C. Yap,
representatives of APMC advised the team to make a request letter with corresponding
Special Order to be forwarded to their main office for the re-inventory. Thus, the team
relayed this message to PENR Office, and was able to provide a request letter with copy
of PENRO Special Order for APMC’s information. They, however, informed that they

are not authorized to receive the documents and it should be directed to the main office
and will wait for further instructions.

Sibuyan Sub-Statian
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Mt. Guiting-Guiting Natural Park Protected Area Office
So. Logdeck, Brgy. Tampayan, Magdiwang, Romblon
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Coordination to the Brgy. Official of Brgy. Espafa ,
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Coordinated at APMC area serve letter request to enter the area of 20 hectares for re-inventory
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